
Hello Deer Lake Association Members,

Forwarding the below email to you for informational purposes from the U.S. Forest Service

Cuba Ranger District, Mr. Patrick Petracca that was just received this morning. See below.

Thank You,

Krystal Rodriguez

DLA - Secretary

________________________________________________________________________

________

Good Morning,

For your awareness, the Cuba Ranger District will be pile burning
beginning today and continuing through next week if conditions
permit.

We will be burning piles of previously thinned and cured fuel
materials, mostly smaller diameter ladder fuels.

Areas to be burned include:

HWY 126 Corridor:  Deer Lake, Clear Creek & Rio de las Vaca
Campgrounds, Palomas, and Burned Canyon
Forest Road 103 Corridor:  Robinson private property
boundary & Wetherill Estates

DLA - U.S. Forest Prescribed Burn Update

Deer Lake Board <krys.rodriguez13@gmail.com>
Mon 12/11/2023 10:09 AM

To:glynt@hotmail.com <glynt@hotmail.com>



Today, Monday 12/11, we will focus on the two campground area
piles.

Public roads will remain open during burning operations.  Please be
diligent in your travels and keep a watchful eye for Forest Service
personnel and vehicles in the area.

Smoke may be visible from US HWY 550 and surrounding
communities.  Smoke is expected to be non-impactful, however
smoke sensitive individuals residing in these areas should take
necessary precautions to limit exposure.

We will keep you informed of progress/conditions throughout the
operation.

*If you would like to be removed from future notifications, please
reply and let me know.

Have a safe day,

Patrick

Forest Service Shield Patrick M. Petracca
District Ranger

US Forest Service
Cuba Ranger District-Santa Fe National Forest

 p: 575-289-3264
patrick.petracca@usda.gov

PO Box 130

04B County Road 11
Cuba, NM 87013

mailto:patrick.petracca@usda.gov

